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Dear All,
As the saying goes “there has been a lot of water under the bridge” since our last Newsletter in December.  The saying would probably be more accurate if it said “there has been a lot of water standing in the entrance of Jubilee Park”! – but more of that later.  After the snow in January and February there have been the usual maintenance jobs completed and the tidying up of the willow structures (special thanks to Kit Hamilton) and James Fitt had a busy weekend clearing away the fallen tree in the entrance.  There have been two major items occupying the minds of the committee – the drainage and the Bike Rally planned for 2-4 July.

Park Drainage
Over the years a considerable amount of time (and money) has been spent on draining the Park area, but we have never really solved the problems around the entrance.  Those of you who tried to get in to the Park around Easter time will testify to the fact that it was like a lake!  In recent weeks work has been undertaken and one of the drains was found to be completely blocked by a tree root.  New drains have been laid and existing drains cleared so that hopefully we should not see a repetition of the “Jubilee Park lake phenomenon”.

Bike Rally

Following the public consultation on 12 January (as set out in the last Newsletter) where only one person attended it was decided to go ahead with a Bike Rally (motorbikes) as our major fund raiser for this year.  The rally and associated events will be open to all villagers and should provide a community event alongside an interesting spectacle for the village.

It is planned to commence on Friday evening with live bands and disco with similar on the Saturday night.  There will be stalls, games and various competitions and a Bike Show on the Saturday afternoon.  A bar and food will be available throughout the weekend.  

Make a note in your diary for 2nd, 3rd and 4th July – this will be an opportunity for a fun weekend and a time to show off our Park and village to those visitors from across the country – much as we did with the Re-enactment event held two years ago.

Details of the event including ticket information are on the attached flyer – see also the notice boards in the village or the village website (www.fangfoss.net) for this information and updates over the coming weeks.

Any help with this event will be warmly welcomed – please contact either Lyn Grant at the Pottery or Richard Allen (tel 368498).

BMX Track
Plans are in place to renovate the BMX track following consultation with various younger members of the community.  

Please continue to support your award-winning village park.

Jubilee Park Committee
To keep up to date with what’s happening at Jubilee Park please see the village website – www.fangfoss.net
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